# 桃園市立大有國民中學 108 學年度第一學期第 二 次評量試卷

年級	- 級 九 考試 科目 英語			命題範圍	Unit4~Review2	作答時間	45 分			
班級		姓名		座 號		分數				
	選擇 52%				13. Benson: Is dinner ready?					
. Brad was late for school today, but luckily, he						Dad: No, it's not.				
<ul><li>entered the classroom just when the bell was ringing.</li><li>(A) quite (B) forward (C) almost (D) yet</li></ul>						Benson: But it for two hours. I'm really				
· · -			the because of	of	hungry.					
	n speed.	tring on t		<b>,</b>	(A) was cooking (B) is cooked					
-	-	) street	(C) road (D) high	nway			oked (D) has co			
John: V	Why do you	ı know so	o many English word	s, Judy?	14.The tickets to the game					
			glish last summer?		(A) is easy to buy (B) will buy them easily					
Judy: Well, I read the in English every day.						<ul><li>(C) aren't easily bought (D) don't buy easily</li><li>15. The little boy wasn't sure if the snake is real, but I</li></ul>				
	-	B) chance	e (C) moment			•		shake is	s leal, but	
	vspaper	d I feels	ick at the of	blood	<ul><li>was just</li><li>(A) too tired to solve (B) too scared to move</li></ul>					
			C) wonder (D) traff		(C) too lonely to be alone (D) too angry to talk					
		-	s to her daughter on		16. Eric is busy answer the phone.					
	for an hour		-		(A) so ; that (B) X ; enough (C) quite ; but					
-			lonely (D) confide	nt	(D) too ; to					
Anita: 1	Nora hasn't	talked to	o me for two days bec	cause I	17. Could you tell me if Zoe to the party next					
-		•	le. What should I do?		week? If she, I will tell my mom to buy					
-		-	ell her that you're sor	-	more food and drinks.(A) will come ; will come(B) will come ; does					
She's nice, and I'm sure she'll give you another						(C) comes ; does (D) comes ; will come				
$\overline{(A)}$ cha	nce (B)e	xcuse (	(C) headache (D) le	sson	18. Mia the beautiful painting for her husband					
			y appearance and hav		show her love and it on the wall in the living					
			uld you tell me how		room since he died.					
solve th	e problem	?			(A) was drawn; has hung (B) draw ; has hung					
			sight (D) acne		(C) drew; was hung (D) drew; has been hung					
3. My pet bird appears I need to take it to the						19. Do you mind telling me to make fried rice				
vet.						(A) what do I need (B) what needs				
(A) be sick (B) to be sick (C) being sick						(C) what is needed (D) what is needing 20. I don't know				
(D) been sick						(A) how tall is Joe (B) where he went yesterday				
9. Dad doesn't look happy. What to him?						(C) what time is it (D) when is the party				
(A) is happened (B) happened (C) was happened						21. My mother told me last night we're going				
(D) hap			un and it and It also	1.1	the Cambodia this weekend. Both of us felt very					
	-	•	ur credit card. It shou	10	excited.					
always safely in your wallet. (A) be kept (B) is kept (C) is to keep						(A) that (B) what (C) where (D) whether				
(D) be keeping						22 a fireman isn't easy and can be dangerous.				
1.Peter quit because it was bad for his health.						People need to think seriously before they decide they really want to be a firefighter.				
		o smoke	(C) smoked	(A) Being; how (B) X ; who						
(D) smo	U			(C) Being; whether (D) Be; that						
		sica tell ı	is to get to th	23. Please choose a correct sentence.						
theater?						(A) The coat can only wash by hand. Don't wash it				
York: Yes. She said we should meet there at ten.						the washing machine.				
/ + N -			where (D) whethe			" abiling "				

food in winter.

- (C) Eason is fourteen, and he is so old to drive a car.
- (D) The magic show is too amazing to miss it.

24.Eva: You are finally here. Henry: I'm sorry.

- (A) Do you know that are you late?
- (B) Do you know what time it is?
- (C) Can you tell me what to do?
- (D) Are you sure you can come on time?
- 25.Ms. Li: Betty, stop combing your hair during class.
  - Betty: I know, but I can't help it.
  - Ms. Li: Just be yourself.
  - (A) Try washing it more often.
  - (B) Why not go to a doctor for help?
  - (C) Appearance isn't everything.
  - (D) Did you comb yours this morning?
- 26.Sally: Why did you lend her your bike? Linda:
  - (A) I'm not lying. I really lent her my bike.
  - (B) Because I don't know how to turn her down.
  - (C) I'm glad that you like my bike.
  - (D) Don't worry. I don't love her bike any more.
- 二、題組28%
- Cindy: The other day, I just <u>27</u> with classical music by accident. Now I listen to it almost every day.
- Elisa: Me, too! I have listened to classical music ever since I was a child. I love it!
- Frank: I listened to it once, but it didn't interest me at that time. I think 28 it's boring.
- Cindy: Frank, you're WRONG! Classical music is NOT boring at all!
- Elisa: It's the other way around. Classical music has some great sides.
- Mike: Really? Can you tell us more?
- Cindy: I also want to know 29
- Elisa: No problem. First of all, classical music can help your mind work better. That is, it can help you think more clearly.
- Cindy: It's wonderful!
- Frank: What else?
- Elisa: Mike, I know you often can't sleep well at night, right? If you start to listen to classical music, it will help you sleep better.
- Mike: Wow, that's great!
- Elisa: It can also cool people down. If someone 30 classical music when driving, he or she won't get angry too easily.
- Frank: That's 31 ! He gets angry so easily when he drives a car.
- Cindy: I know that classical music can help people spell out how they feel.

Elisa: That's right.

Frank: I have never thought that classical music can bring people so many good sides. Maybe I should start to listen to it now.

classical music 古典音樂; by accident 偶然

- 27 (A) turned down (B) fell in love
  - (C) took action (D) listened
- 28. (A) how (B) what (C) X (D) whether
- 29. (A) what they are (B) what are they
  - (D) what should they be

- 30. (A) listen to (B) will listen to
  - (D) listening to (C) listens to
- 31. (A) what Mike has

(C) what to do it

- (B) who I talk to
- (C) how Cindy feels
- (D) what my father needs

### [Worries of Teenagers]

## <What Is Your Children Worrying About?>

It's common for teenagers to worry about things. A study shows the top five worries of teenagers are:

- 1.Stress. 2. School or study problems.
- 3. Appearance. 4. Family problems.
- 5. Feeling down.

#### *<How To Help Your Children With Their* Worries?>

# Talking to your children about their feelings can be a good place to start. Using <u>"I statements"</u> is a good way to talk about your feelings. For example, "I've noticed that you appear to have a lot of things on your mind. I'm happy to listen and perhaps I can help."

# Showing that you trust and have confidence in your children is also helpful.

# Giving "positive messages" to your children lets them know that you care about them. For example, you can give them a hug or kiss to show your love or you can say "I love you" to them.

#### *<Where to go for help?>*

- The school counselors
- Helpline: Call 0800-580-580

#### or e-mail to help@help.com.org

- Hospitals

🛄 stress 壓力 positive 正向的 counselor 輔導員

•••••

- 32. Who may be interested in this article?
  - (A) Sam— cares about nothing but himself.
  - (B) Edward—a university student and likes to write letters.
  - (C) Olivia— has a 15-year-old son and her son always fails the tests.
  - (D) Roger—doesn't know how to make his baby girl fall asleep soon.
- 33. Which is NOT an "I statement?"
  - (A) You really think too much. Just try your best to be a hard-working student.
  - (B) I noticed you've been down for a few days. I want to talk with you about that.
  - (C) I know you had a fight with Mom several days ago.I also know you want to say sorry to her.
  - (D) I know you worry about your acne a lot. I can take you to the doctor this weekend.
  - (─)

Every year, over six million visitors head to Munich, Germany, to take part in Oktoberfest. This is the world's biggest beer festival, at which over seven million liters of beer are drunk. There's also food, music, and dancing – usually on the tables in the huge beer tents.

The first Oktoberfest took place in 1810 to celebrate the marriage of Prince Ludwig. There was a big horse race during the wedding, and it was decided to hold another horse race the following year. By 1819, it had become a yearly event, and also involved beer drinking and farm animal shows. It was only in 1960 that the horse races stopped being a part of the festival.

Although these old customs are still kept alive, Oktoberfest has also become more modern. Since 2005, the beer tents have played music quietly until 6 p.m. so that the tents appear more welcoming and friendly. What's more, the beer tents have been non-smoking areas since 2010. Happily, these changes haven't affected the wonderful history of Oktoberfest, nor stopped anyone from having fun at this great event.

head 出發; liter 公升	;tent 帳篷;affect 影響
nor 也不	

- 34. What's the main idea of this article?
- (A) Nothing about Oktoberfest has changed since 1810.
- (B) Oktoberfest will have to become more modern soon.
- (C) Oktoberfest has changed, but kept its traditions.
- (D) The first Oktoberfest was better than the rest.
- 35. What did the first Oktoberfest in 1810 celebrate?(A) A big horse race.
  - (B) The end of a war.
  - (C) A farm animal show.
  - (D) A royal (皇家的)wedding.

- 36. Which of the following does NOT take place inside the tents at Oktoberfest?
  - (A) People sing songs.
  - (B) People race horses.
  - (C) People dance on tables.
  - (D) People eat and drink.
- 37. What happened in the year 2005?
  - (A) People couldn't smoke in the beer tents.
  - (B) The horse races at Oktoberfest ended.
  - (C) Afternoons at Oktoberfest got quieter.
  - (D) Oktoberfest became a yearly event.

(\_\_)

Are you curious about the numbers in the world? What do they mean? Lucky or Unlucky?

wnat	What do they mean? Lucky or Unlucky?						
4	Lucky	Germany	The number matches the				
			lucky "four-leaf clover".				
	Unlucky	China,Japan,	The number sounds like				
		Vietnam	death in Chinese				
			language.				
7	Lucky	UK,USA,	God makes the world in				
		France,	7 days, and there are also				
		Netherland	7 wonders and 7 planets				
			in the ancient world.				
	Unlucky	China,	July is often the month				
		Vietnam,	for ghost, and the month				
		Thailand	that people show their				
			respect to the death.				
9	Lucky	China,	9 is the number for the				
		Norway	king in China, and is also				
			a sacred number in				
			Norway old story.				
	Unlucky	Japan	The meaning of the word				
			is the same as "pain".				
13	Lucky	Italy	The number means St.				
			Anthony who is also the				
			God of finding things or				
			lost people.				
	Unlucky	USA,UK,	Bad things always				
		Sweden,	happen on 13th,				
		Norway	especially on Friday.				
		J	<u> </u>				

match 批配; ancient 古代的; sacred 神聖的

38. What is the lucky number for French people?

- (A) 4.
- (B) 7.

3

(C) 9. (D) 13.

背面尚有試題

- 39. Which two countries share the same number for unlucky?
  - (A) Italyand Japan.
  - (B) Vietnam and Germany.
  - (C) Sweden and America.
  - (D) Thailand and Netherland.
- 40. Why is 9 an unlucky number for Japanese?
  - (A) It makes bad things happen.
  - (B) It sounds like death.

  - (C) Its meaning is pain.(D) It's the month for ghost.

